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"Intersection Safety Concerns Raise Alarms:  

Urgent Action Needed to Prevent Tragedy"  

There continues to be ongoing community concerns about the problematic intersection of 
Nar Nar Goon Longwarry Road and Bunyip Modella Road in Bunyip, where frequent 
incidents continue to put lives and safety at risk. 

I encourage people to submit a formal complaint to address safety concerns and advocate 
for change. You can do so by contacting Vic Roads, Local Police Station, Cardinia Highway 
Patrol. 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue:  24th October 
PRINT DATE for next issue:   31st October 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Helen and Margaret L. 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Lisa Sinha treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.
5 

46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 52.0 
  

146.0 49 169 102  74 898 

2023 30.0 29.5   66.0  77.0  75.0  75.0  31.0  55.0  49         

BUNYIP-GARFIELD   PROBUS   CLUB  
 
 
Our Gardening Group went to Wilson Park which is in Berwick to have a guided tour 
of the Gardens. The park was formerly a basalt quarry ( bluestone). This rock was 
used to construct the Railway line to Gippsland, from Oakleigh to Bunyip with the 
crushed rock being used to support the sleepers on the track. The quarry stopped 
operating in 1976. 
 
George and Fay Wilson donated 17 hectares of land for a Public Park known as 
Wilson Park in recognition of the early pioneers and in memory of James Wilson and 
his son George. The Casey Council brought another 17 hectares to add to the 
generous gift. 
 
There is now 39 hectares of a well designed Park which has over 1000 different 
plants with so many different area’s to explore. The Group were able to ask their 
guide lots of questions about some of the unusual plants and trees that are in the 
Park. Later they were able to have a wander around at their leisure before meeting for 
lunch. 
  
This month was our Footy Day with all the Football supporters coming dressed in 
their team colours and we’re hopeful that their team will win The Grand Final this 
year. All the Team Colours were displayed around the hall and at times the their 
theme songs were played with the supporters sing along for their Club. We had our 
normal meeting then we had a Footy Lunch of pies, sausages and hot dogs followed 
by yummy slices and sponge cake. The supporters sung their Clubs theme song each 
time it was played and all joined in the team games of handball using small footballs. 
Another good fun day for everyone. Many thanks to all who helped in anyway. 
 
The Pakenham Rotary Park was the destination for the Walking Group this month. 
The walk starts at the Northern  entrance to the Toomuc Creek, Linear Reserve and 
we were all surprised as not many of us knew about it. We just strolled along at our 
own pace for awhile then returned to our cars and went to the Officer Club for lunch. 
 
Helen 
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Moy Yan Neighbourhood House 
 
Jen Belsar is the Manager of Moy Yan Neighbourhood House in Garfield. 
Since taking on this role in May this year, Jen is planning to develop and 
expand local community activities and to get people participating in the 
many varied programs that will be on offer.  
Where do you live: Korumburra, I grew up in Colac, Port Fairy, Brisbane, 
Morwell and Traralgon, I brought my children up on a farm in Boolarra 
before moving to Kew for 5 years and returning to Korumburra. 
Describe yourselves in 2 sentences: I guess you'd call me a community 
artist. I love to create indoor and outdoor spaces for people to enjoy. I love 
bringing people and community together.  One of my favourite quotes is 
"Life is a dance not a race". 
What is your work history:  
Self Employed: Fashion stylist and fashion event coordination. Window 
dressing.  Teaching welding/sculpture. Interior/exterior decorator. Garden 
design and creation. 
Employed:  Community development at a local council level and in a Bushfire role after the Black 
Saturday Bushfires. Setting up Women's Shed in 2 Community Houses. Teaching job skills to 
unemployed adult learners. 
What programs that you are currently running: We run a Foodbank here every second 
Wednesday (see facebook page or office noticeboard for dates).  We have also started Computer 
Tutoring classes on a Tuesday morning 10.30 to 12.30. 
What new programs will Moy-Yan House be offering: We intend to run the following programs 
when we move into our new venue: Carpentry/woodwork. Welding/sculpture. Mosaics. Painting. 
Material dying. Pottery. Perfumery. A recycle cafe and boutique. Meditation/yoga/tai chi. 
We will also be running a gallery/exhibitions. Garfield is an exciting place to be living and working in 
and it is becoming a daytime destination for city tourists. We hope to add to the culture of tourism 
and art while also supporting local business, individuals and the community. 
Where can residents find the activities program:  
On our Facebook page Moy-Yan Neighbourhood House 0481 895 509 Beswick Street, Garfield. 
What area does Moy-Yan House service: 
Bunyip, Longwarry, Garfield, Nar Nar Goon, Tynong, Tonimbuk 
 
Will Moy-Yan House stay at its current location: Yes and the old Scout Hall. 
What are your hobbies and what do you do for relaxation: 
Weld, Garden, Bike ride, Swim/snorkel at the Inverloch beaches near where I live, I particularly 
enjoy reading about philosophy and science on subjects that relate to humanity and ways of making 
life better. I can't live without music and always have music playing at work and at home. 
 
Are you a Summer or Winter person:  
Winter is cosy winter bars drinking mulled wine and listening to jazz. 
The excitement of the first Spring bulbs poking their heads up into the otherwise dormant garden.  
Summer is all about the beautiful outdoors, the beach, summer parties enjoying the company of 
friends.  And then onto what is probably my favourite season, the temperate months of Autumn 
with all their radiant colours. 
 
Something about You That Not Many People Know: 
I have an Afghan son who I (by chance) met in detention and fostered in 2014.  I fought the fires on 
my property during the Black Saturday Bushfires.  Although I love people I can be quite an introvert 
spending too much time in my head thinking about things. I love working with organised people who 
are good at dotting I's and crossing t's as sometimes in all my planning and dreaming I can overlook 
important details.  I love to dance. 
 
I'm looking forward to working in our community and meeting many new people. I’m so grateful to 
the people who have already come in and made me feel so welcome, I've made some great new 
friends! 
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Bunyip Pace Makers Walking Group  

 

You are invited to join the newly created walking group every Tuesday at 8am, 
meeting at the clinic’s car park, 11 A’Beckett Road. 

The group is run by Dr Roberto Celada. Please come and join him and others 
from the clinic. 

Moy Yan Neighbourhood House Food Bank 

Open this Wednesday 11.00am—2.00pm 
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Amazing Event Over The Swamp 
By Marion Brown 

Every now and then mother nature blesses us with a display that is so unexpected and rare that it 
can take the breath away. 

One day last year on leaving Mornington for Bunyip, just as the sun was headed for the horizon, 
there was already a promise of a colourful exit. 

As the journey continued toward Tooradin, small clouds filled the sky, their edges were gradually 
being coloured with various shades of pink. 

On arrival at Cora Lynn clouds were everywhere, the colour intensifying from red to scarlet. 

Luckily the Bunyip River Road was straight and quiet as attention was mostly skyward. 

Then to the east a bigger cloud, especially strong in colour, caught the eye.  An amazing sight – 
there attached and seemingly protruding from the cloud, was an Arc which could only be a scarlet 
rainbow….  Wow ! 

It was hard to trust the eyes – no one will believe this.  It needed a photo but there was nowhere to 
stop.  The bank and trees that lined the river obscured the sight. 

The bridge at Iona Church was an ideal spot for a perfect shot.  I pulled into the bridge, aimed the 
camera at the incredible scarlet Arc.  Then before my eyes – the whole scene melted away like 
snow – so sad – no evidence. 

There must have been others on the swamp or in the hills who experienced this spectacular event. 

It would be good to hear that the sight was shared by others as it was so special. 

 

St Thomas Aquinas College in Tynong is pleased to invite the local community 
to a Fire Awareness Information Session Monday 16th October. 

 

A children's information session will begin at 4pm hosted by Tynong CFA. 

The adult session will begin at 4.30pm. 

We would like to thank the Tynong CFA, SES, Bunyip Police, Cardinia Council and our guest 
speakers Tony Fitzgerald, and Katie Turnbull. 

This is a free community event. 

For further information please contact Tina Forte, Facilities and Infrastructure Manager, St Thomas 
Aquinas College on 56 29 2500 or email events@stac.vic.edu.au 

Book your tickets - https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/community-fire-awareness-information-session-
tickets-700617404517?aff=oddtdtcreator. 
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INVITATION TO ALL NFP GROUPS IN BUNYIP AND DISTRICT 

A FORUM FOR LOCAL Not For Profit ORGANISATIONS 

Heaps of practical, low cost ideas as well as ideas about how to 
achieve more ambitious projects 

WHEN: Monday 30th October 7.30pm 

WHERE: Bunyip Community Hall 

COST: FREE  - Light refreshments provided 

Key Note Speaker: Malcolm McKelvie  

We have also invited representatives from Solar Victoria (who administer grants and 
rebates for the Government), the State Government, Pakenham Library and Cardinia 
Shire who, we hope, will be able to answer questions about how they may be 
able to help and support your efforts. 

There will also be some anecdotal information from NFP organisations who have 

already achieved great savings through energy efficiency. 

RSVP by Wednesday October 25th bragbunyip@gmail.com  

BRAG UPDATE October  2023 

“LET’S GIVE BUNYIP SOMETHING TO BRAG ABOUT!” 

OUR VISION:  Bunyip and District will become an environmentally sustainable, carbon neutral community 

 OUR MISSION:  To reduce Bunyip and District’s carbon footprint. 

PROJECT PAIR-UP  

Garfield Op Shop has kindly agreed to collect and store lonely plastic containers and lids for 
us between market days. 

So you can now  bring your lonely plastic containers or plastic lids that have lost their 
container to the Garfield Op Shop or  to the Bunyip Community Market on the last Sunday of 

every month and we will try to find their partner amongst containers and lids other people 
have donated.  

Please no lids or containers that are “disposable” (ie old ice cream containers or caterers packs) or 
have held toxic substances!! 

                                                             SIMPLY CUPS UPDATE                   

Our sleeves of used cups and lids are still being collected and still no word of the imminent 
end date 

BUYING A TAKE-AWAY CUPPA??      BYO KEEP-CUP…PLEASE!!! 

MYLI HOME ENERGY EFFICIENCY KITS 

Pakenham Library now has several Home Energy Efficiency Kits available for loan.  

BRAG will have one of these kits at the October market for people to have a look at. 
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Expressions of interest open for Community Capital Works Grants 

Cardinia Shire Council has today opened expressions of interest for Category 2 (Partnership 
Grants) as part of the Community Capital Works Grants Program 2024-25.  

The Community Capital Works Grants Program assists community groups to improve community 
facilities that are used to strengthen local networks and support community wellbeing.  

Grants of up to $35,000 are available for capital works on Council owned, or Crown land in 
Cardinia Shire, with contributions from applicants.  

Examples of past grant recipients include the Cora Lynn Football Club, which secured grant 
funding towards a LED electronic scoreboard upgrade, and the Cardinia Environment Coalition, 
which used the grant funding to construct a new pot wash facility at Deep Creek Nursery.   

Applicants can express interest for the Partnership Grants online at https://
cardinia.smartygrants.com.au/  

Expression of interest applications will close 5pm, Friday 1 December 2023.  

All applications for the Community Capital Works Grants 2024-25, including supported Category 2 
applications, will be open from January to March 2024.  

For more information, including project and applicant eligibility or to apply for any of our community 
grant programs, visit Council’s website at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/grants or call the Connected 
Communities Team on 1300 787 624.  

Cardinia Shire Council is encouraging artists and arts groups to 
apply for the 2023 Arts Small Change Grants program.  

Cardinia’s Arts Small Change Grants provide financial assistance to artists and arts groups for 
initiatives that utilise, expand, and promote the arts within Cardinia Shire.   

Grants of up to $1,000 will be provided to local arts projects.  

Applications open Monday 18 September at 9am and close on Sunday 15 October at 11.59pm.  

Guidelines & application forms are available on Council’s website at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/arts   

For more information, contact Council’s Arts team on 1300 787 624 or 
email mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au 
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The individual nominated for Citizen of the Year, Senior Citizen of the Year and Young Citizen of the 
Year Award should demonstrate any or all of the following: 
 takes the lead and shows demonstrated leadership 
 provides a positive role model or mentor to peers and to others 
 promotes the overall welfare and wellbeing of the community 
 participates and has shown outstanding achievements in community activities, academic, 

sporting, personal, cultural, environment and civic responsibility. 

In addition: 
 Young Citizen of the Year nominees must be under 25 years of age on 26 January 2024 
 Senior Citizen of the Year nominees must be at least 70 years of age on 26 January 2024 
 individuals can only receive the same award once in a five-year period 
 nominees cannot be a serving Councillor 
 nominations will not be accepted for individuals for service in a position of paid employment 
 awards will not be granted posthumously. 

Eligibility for community event of the year nominations 

The Community Event of the Year Award is presented to an organisation that has staged - onsite or 
virtually, the most outstanding community event between 1st November 2022 and 1st November 
2023. This award recognises the contribution community groups make to the municipality. 

The event must have: 
 been hosted on site or virtually within Cardinia Shire between 1st November 2022 

and 1st November 2023 
 been open and accessible to all residents of Cardinia Shire 
 showcased aspects of the local Cardinia community 
 been managed appropriately. 

The organisation responsible for running the event must be: 
 based in Cardinia Shire and service people within the municipality 
 a fully incorporated body with a public liability insurance policy to adequately cover their 

event, (proof of meeting these criteria will be required) or a Community Asset Committee 
 not-for-profit and community focused. 

The event nominated should reflect some or all of the following: 
 purpose of the event and the outcomes achieved 
 impact of the event on the community 
 level of community participation, and ongoing sustainability 

   operating within the budget allocated.
  

 
In addition: 

 while some fundraising or profit may be a by-product of the event, it should not be the main focus 
 consider whether the event offered something new and imaginative 
 events can only receive the same award once in a five-year period. 

 
Enquiries 

For further information visit www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/australiaday or call 1300 787 624 or email 
mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au 
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Are you fire season ready? 

Cardinia Shire is one of the most beautiful regions in Australia, but it is also one of the most bushfire prone. 
Preparing our homes and properties well in advance of the bushfire season is the most effective tool we have to 
keep ourselves, our families and the community safe. 

Grass – keep it short! 

Grass fires can start and spread quickly and be very dangerous. Reducing the risk of grass fire is the 
responsibility of everyone in our shire. 

In the lead up to fire season, all property owners and occupiers should prepare their properties for bushfire, even 
if their property is not immediately next to bushland.  

At a minimum you should:  

 Maintain all grass and weeds on your block at less than 10 centimetres high  
 Clear your property of fallen branches and dead vegetation  
 Clean up fine fuels such as leaves, twigs and long grass and remove any rubbish. 
 Larger rural and agricultural properties need to create a firebreak at least 10 metres wide along external 

fences by slashing grass and weeds to less than 10 centimetres 
 Create separation between vegetation and buildings and fences by mowing and pruning vegetation. 

Fire Hazard Inspection Program 

Cardinia Shire Council undertakes an annual Fire Hazard Inspection Program which commences in the lead up to 
the fire season and comprises approximately 4,000 privately owned properties across the Shire. This program 
follows a risk-based approach which acknowledges that fire risk reduction is a shared responsibility for all 
residents in Cardinia Shire. The Fire Hazard Inspection Program is primarily focussed throughout the Fire Danger 
Period, however Fire Prevention Notices may be issues by an authorised officer year-round. 

When a property has been identified as posing a fire hazard, a Fire Prevention Notice may be issued by a Fire 
Prevention Officer. The Country Fire Authority Act 1958 and Fire Rescue Victoria Act 1958 authorises Municipal 
Fire Prevention Officers to issue Fire Prevention Notices on owners or occupiers of private properties to complete 
fire management works. 

If you receive a Fire Prevention Notice this means that a Fire Prevention Officer has inspected your property and 
determined it poses a fire hazard. If you do not comply with the notice, you may be fined up to $1,923, and/or 
you may need to cover the cost of contractor hire to remove fire hazards, plus administration costs. Legal action 
may still proceed. Each property is considered individually for its level of risk, but there are key things Fire 
Prevention Officers look for when inspecting a property:  

 Long, dry grass  
 Fallen and dead vegetation  
 Weeds contributing to a high fuel load 
 Vegetation close to neighbouring assets.  

For more information and online resources on how to prepare for the Fire Season, please visit Cardinia Shire 
Council’s website and search for Fire, Flood and Emergencies.  Keeping your bushfire plan up to date is 
essential. For templates and assistance with this please visit the Plan and Prepare section of the CFA website at 
www.cfa.vic.gov.au. 

By working together this bushfire season we can preserve and protect our residents, wildlife and all the natural 
assets our beautiful Shire has to offer. 

Stewart Matulis  
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FUNERAL CELEBRANCY 

At that time of grief and sadness we all 
need someone to relieve some of the 
burden associated with a funeral.  Bryan 
Sharp (local Garfield resident) has been 
helping families with funeral celebrancy 
for the past 10 years.  Bryan customises 
every service to genuinely celebrate the 
life of the family member.  Every service 
is different because every person is 
different.  Bryan can give expert advice 
on all aspects of the funeral service and 
how it can best honour your loved one.  
When that saddest time comes and you 
engage a Funeral Director just ask them 
to book the services of Bryan as your 
celebrant.  You will get service with 
compassion, understanding and support. 

 

Bryan Sharp Funeral Celebrancy Services – 
Ph: 0421 617 275 

email: bryan.sharp1@bigpond.com 

BUNYIP & DISTRICT SOCCER 
CLUB AGM 

 

TUESDAY OCTOBER 31st 
2023 

 

BUNYIP SOCCER ROOMS 

7pm START 

 

 

ALL POSITIONS ARE OPEN 

 

EVERYBODY WELCOME 

BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  
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& Concrete 7 days 
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 

Phone:  5629 5676 

GRAY ELECTRIX 
LOCAL ELECTRICIANS FOR OVER 30 

YEARS! 

GET READY FOR SUMMER WITH 

OUR SPRING SPECIALS ON: 

           CEILING FANS 

     INDOOR + OUTDOOR 

AND SPLIT SYSTEM INSTALLS 

QUALITY BRAND UNITS 

FULL INSTALLS 

MOST EFFICIENT WAY TO HEAT AND COOL 
YOUR HOME 

CALL TO ORGANIZE A FREE QUOTE  

59 40 2000       0419 371 565 

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU 

Open last Sunday of every month 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Welcome to the Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft and Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday October 1 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday October 8 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Sunday October 15 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Thursday October 19 11.00am Hillview Aged Care (22 Abeckett Road) 

Sunday October 22 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday October 29 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Sunday November 5 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday November 12 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd 
(off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
St Thomas Anglican Church  -  A’Beckett Road 
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  

NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  
 

Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
 

St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

All animals are welcome to our annual BLESSING OF ANIMALS in honour of St.Francis on Sunday 
8 October at 11 a.m. Humans are also welcome! 
We ask blessing on the earth and its creatures.  There'll be a BBQ lunch to follow. 
Other Sundays the service is at 9.30 a.m. with good coffee after. 
Wednesdays there is a eucharist at 11.45 with lunch to follow. 
In November we have our annual FLOWERS OF REMEMBRANCE for the feast of ALL 
HALLOWS : we remember those who've died with flowers and with prayer on November 5th at 
11a.m. 
Then, later in November from 15-17, we have our in-parish retreat with stimulating discussion on 
the interface of spirituality and the imagination. This runs over Wednesday/Thursday into Friday 
morning. 
Our Opportunity Shop is open Thursdays and Fridays with good quality stock 
at remarkable prices. 
 
Ken Parker parish priest 59761634 
Christine Angus, associate-priest 0409895216 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Sam Daly 0425 743 175  
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

 
 
  

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sunday Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club 
Nick de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 


